DECEIVE N22/3/29



منتري حال اوال لوار نكزي MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS

04 March 1999

The Honourable Shane L. Stone Parliament House Darwin NT 0800

Dear Mr. Stone

Thank you very much for your letter of 7 February and for informing me of your retirement from office.

It has been a pleasure working with you and I am pleased with the way relations between Brunei Darussalam and the Northern Territory have developed in recent years. I much appreciate the many efforts you have made to strengthen this relationship and offer my warmest congratulations on your contribution to the progress of the Northern Territory.

With my kind regards to you and your family and my very best wishes for success in your future work.

MOHAMED BOLKIAH